Lou Mansolillo

From: Alex Chancas <chancasibew99@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 23, 2024 5:48 PM

To: House Corporations Committee

Subject: Electric license

Hello,

My name is Alex Chancas I'm a registed apprentice in the state of RI, I'm writing to you today because of bill H-
7015. We in the electrical trade rely on the work that's given to us and we strive for excellence and take pride
in our day to day work we do. What's behind our expertise is dedication to the trade for years with training
and expert knowledge passed down to us. This new bill would cut and undermine all we're striving for. behind
an journeyman's license is 5 years of schooling and 8000 working hours these men and women rely on the
woke to support our families and this bill would cut into that please reconsider this new bill from letting other
trades leech into ours.



